10.

11.

Minutes of February 16, 2022 meeting of the Danville
Election Commission

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 9:09 am.

Attendance:Present were Chairperson Barbara Bailey, Secretary David Ryan, and Executive
Director Sandra Delheye.

Approval of Agenda: On motion of David Ryan, seconded by Barbara Bailey, the agenda was
approved.

Aproval of Minutes: The question of the approval of the minutes of the lanuary 12, 2022
meeting was deferred to the next meeting of the commission.

Approval of Payables: No payables were presented for approval.

Discussion of pending legislation: Barbara Bailey reported on three pending bills: first, a bill
including the Election Commissions in the recent change permitting counties to operate with
three rather than 5 election judges per precinct; second, a bill permitting the activity director in
nursing homes to assist residents in voting; and third, a bill closing schools on election days to
facilitate the use of school facilities as polling places. Concern was expressed by those present
about the wisdom of the second piece of proposed legislation.

Voter Registration Numbers for January, 2022: Sandra Delheye reported the following
registration numbers as of January, 2022: Active voters total 16,576 (decrease of 54); inactive
voters total 1,507 (decrease of 14).

Audience Comments: none

Commissioner comments: none

Director Comments: Sandra Delheye distributed copies of Dr. Michael Fortner’s Initial Review
relating to changes in Danville city precincts; a meeting was scheduled for February 23, 2022 @
9:00 a.m. to discuss possible adjustments in the precincts. Sandra indicated she would be talking
that day with the Mayor Williams about any contemplated changes in city wards. Sandra also
recommended the purchase of a 1600 count (as opposed to a larger 2500 count) ballot drop box
from American Security Cabinets for a cost of $2286, which includes shipping and which cost
was less than anticipated. This matter will be addressed at the next meeting. A discussion was
held about the requirement under current law for a voter to make an appointment for curbside
voting and it was suggested by David Ryan that election judges be given a protocol for
conducting curbside voting at their precinct. Sandra made the commission aware of the
possibility of a ballot paper shortage, and she indicated she would purchase additional paper if it
was available. Finally, on motion of Barbara Bailey, seconded by David Ryan and passed
unanimously, Sandra Delheye was authorized to attend any available training Sandra felt
necessary for the performance of her duties.

Adjournment: On motion of David Ryan, seconded by Barbara Bailey, the meeting was
adjourned at 9:57 a.m.

—

David Ryan, Secretary
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